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Minutes of Wednesday, January 18, 2012 meeting at Bloomington Government Center.

Meeting was opened by Vice President Jeff Stehman at 10:10 a.m.

In attendance were:


Jeff Stehman



CEOSI

Jeff Albertson


FVFBIA


Scott Chance



SSBOA


Bob Coombs 



IPOC 


Dan Westergaard


SBOC

Gerry Tienstra


IPIA

Six member organizations contributed to the meeting, making a quorum.

Election of Officers

The following slate of officers was offered for approval.
Jeff Stehman—CEOSI, President

Jeff Albertson—FVFBIA, Vice President

Secretary—Open

Treasurer—Open

The slate was read 3 times. Nominations were requested from the floor. None were offered. Motion by Tienstra, 2nd by Coombs to close the nominations, unanimously approved. The above slate of officers was unanimously approved. Possible names offered for open officers positions were Kathryn Gruber from Bloomington for Secretary and Tom Pahnke from Manhattan for Treasurer. Bob Coombs and Scott Chance to report back to the board on the individuals willingness to serve.

President's Report

Jeff Stehman read a letter from outgoing President Jerry Maicach who was unable to attend the meeting. Maicach thanked the member organizations of ICCA for the ability to serve the organization for the past 3 years as President and over 5 years as Vice President. He looks forward to keeping in contact and hopes to be able to continue his involvement in some fashion. 

Motion by Jeff Albertson, 2nd by Dan Westergaard to present a Certificate of Appreciation for years of service to Jerry Maicach. Unanimously approved. Certificate will be presented at a future meeting.

Jeff Stehman discussed, as President Elect, the commitment of the incoming executive board to improve communication between the board members and delegates and communication and follow up to the member organizations.

Vice President’s Report-

No report.
Secretary’s report-

No report.
Treasurer’s report-

Albertson presented the treasurer’s report for all attendees. The balance to date was $789.28 and supported by the bank statement. This did not include a check to Margaret Vaughn for lobbyist services for September that has not cleared yet. Stehman and Albertson will follow up with Vaughn as to the status of this check. The dues invoices for 2012 have been prepared and were distributed to those in attendance.  A request was also included for updated information from each organization on the current officers, delegates, and all their contact information. This will help in the communication and exchange of information. A letter will also be sent from President Stehman to all member organizations on the future direction and goals of the organization.
Sergeant-at-Arms report-

No report.
Old Business

Stehman updated the group on his discussions with the IEMA Disaster Response Committee. IEMA will be offering ATC disaster training statewide in the future. An email will be sent by Stehman with the details as soon as they are available.

After the November meeting decision to contract with lobbyist Margaret Vaughn on an as needed basis instead of a continual basis, Vaughn approached Stehman about contracting with individual member organizations on an individual basis.  Stehman advised her that would be her decision and would be up to the individual code group whether or not they want to enter into such a contract. Letters were sent by Vaughn to some member organizations. Stehman wanted to be clear these letters did not involve ICCA, they came from Vaughn directly. ICCA will, as agreed, pay Vaughn’s lobbyist registration fee, and continue our lobbyist relationship with her on an as needed basis as previously stated.

There was a discussion on bylaws. The current bylaws were last updated in 2005, there was an attempt at some revisions in 2009, however, those updates were never voted on and accepted at the annual meeting. It was decided that Albertson will forward a copy of the 2009 proposed revisions to the board for review and possible adoption in the future.

Stehman reviewed the letter he drafted to ICC. This letter was precipitated by a discussion that was held with Bob Neale relating to discussions between ICC and OSFM on the adoption of an updated NFPA Life Safety Code. The letter states the desire of ICCA to be included, along with all other code official organizations, on any discussions that ICC is involved with that affect code officials in the State of Illinois. The board was in agreement with sending the letter.

New Business-

Letters will be sent to IFIA, ILOWA and IACE regarding their possible interest in rejoining membership in ICCA. A copy of the letter to IFIA was presented. It detailed the important relationship between IFIA and ICCA and the future direction of ICCA and the potential benefits of membership to ICCA.

Goals for 2012 for ICCA are listed below:

1. Improve Communication with member organizations.

2. Reach out to other organizations about potential membership.

3. Reach out to current organizations about goals and future direction.

4. Working with Fire Service Assoc. on Certification of Code Officials.

5. Possible creation of an email blast for distribution of updates.

Stehman reported on the possibility of teleconferencing for meetings. He is still investigating possible vendors and prices and will report back to the board. It was discussed at the November meeting to possible have every other meeting as a teleconference meeting.

Stehman reported on an email from Don Plass on the Illinois Terrorism Task Force. Plass has been the ICCA representative to the task force since its inception. Plass will be unable to continue and is looking for someone to take the seat. Anyone interested is asked to contact Stehman.

Discussion was held on a possible payment plan on annual dues for organizations with a financial hardship. A motion was made to allow for payment of the annual dues in 4 equal payments of $37.50. It was unanimously approved.

2012 Meeting dates and locations are listed below:

March 9


SBOC Spring School- Lisle, IL

May 10


Batavia, IL


July 12


Springfield, IL

September 13

Peoria or Bloomington

November 8


Homer Glen

The next meeting will be March 9, 2012 in Lisle, IL in conjunction with the SBOC Spring Training School.

Adjournment-12:30 p.m., Unanimously approved.

Respectfully, Jeff Albertson, Acting Secretary 
